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P Pur Karea has completed another successful

rushing season by netting thirteen pledges, ten
of them being the class of '44. The following are
our new Postulants: Jim Heeren 44, Chicago;
Bill Hoffman ‘44, St. Joseph, Missouri; Milton
Sheffield 43, Maywood, Illinois; Earl Fox "4,
Lockport, Illinois; Art Hapke “44, Argo, Illinois;
Stan Hanssen '#4, Chicago; John Krier 42, Chi-
cago; Roy Nyberg 42, Chicago; Ed Harding “44,
Maywood, Illinois; Bobh Horton '4#4, Tolono, Illi-
nois; Fred Ilseman '44, Aurora; Tom Jack "M,
Decatur, Illinois; Daryl Craig "#4, Galesburg,
Ilinois.

We again reached the top on the scholarship
list, among the sixty fraternities on campus, for
the third time in two years.

Aside from the activities participated in by the
Brothers, our new Postulants have stepped in and
have begun to make themselves active on campus.
Bill Hoffman 44 is well on his way to the top on
the business staff of the yearbook; Daryl Craig 44
is working hard on the editorial staff of the Daily
Illini, student newspaper, and Earl Fox 44 is ac-
tive in the University of Illinois Star Course series.
Fred Ilseman 44 and KEarl Fox 44 are both
aspirants for the school golf team. The Postulants
and Brothers are also active in intramural sports.
To date, our softball team is making a good show
for itself, thanks to the leadership of Denny Mal-
colmson 42,

We can now justly claim to have one of the
finest equipped, if not the best equipped, frater-
nity houses on campus, This yvear, the bridge fur-
niture was replaced by handsome wormwood sets,
consisting of two tables and eight comfortable
chairs. We owe thanks to our mothers and dads
for this replacement as the sets were purchased
with the gift fund donated by them.

With many thanks to our loyal alumni, our
dorm has been refurnished with twenty new double-
deck beds, complete with Simmons innerspring
mattresses—heaven can wait. For finishing touches,
the downstairs received new lamps, and the rest
of the house was completely rewired, including new
ceiling lights for the rooms. The lavatory boasts
of new glass-brick shower walls. b

Thanks to our social chairmen, Bob Critton 41
and Charlie Perkins 42, the Chapter has just com-
pleted an enjoyable week-end. We had a great
hayrack party on Friday night, October 18, fol-
lowed by a swell pledge dance on Saturday night.
Real danceable music was furnished by Paul Reedy
and his band of Purdue.



